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The meeting of the School Committee was held at 7:30 P.M. on Thursday, September 8, 2016 at the Central Middle School with the following members present:  D. Maurer, Chair; S. McCarthy, Vice-Chair; M. Christie, S. MacNeill and R. Meredith-Warren.  Also present was Dr. Les Olson, Superintendent of Schools.
D. Maurer called the meeting of the School Committee to order at 7:30 P.M. 
A. Pledge of Allegiance
B. Action to Approve the Minutes of:
August 25, 2016
ACTION:  A motion was made S. MacNeill and seconded by M. Christie to approve the minutes of August 25, 2016.  The motion was approved 5-0.
C. Approval of Warrant

ACTION:  A motion was made by S. McCarthy and seconded by R. Meredith-Warren to approve Bill Warrant #17-5 in the amount of $595,444.49. The motion was approved 5-0.
D. Public Comment

None
E. Student Representative
Chairman Maurer introduced Dylan Oesch-Emmel as the Student Representative to the School Committee.  Dylan is a member of the junior class and activities include Student Council, cross country, and baseball.  
Dylan reported on sports, clubs, upcoming events and changes to homecoming.
F. Opening of School/Enrollment
Dr. Olson reviewed a chart reflecting last spring’s enrollment; estimated enrollment for budget purposes, first day of school enrollment, and historical trends back to 1986-1987.  The following observations were made:
· There have been two years of increases after eleven years of declining enrollment;

· Kindergarten enrollment remains low and flat, reflecting the Town’s lower birth rate;

· Unanticipated summer enrollment increases are impacting our ability to maintain a desired elementary class average of 20-22.

A discussion followed regarding enrollment increases, class sizes and the impact of new housing developments.  Dr. Olson will continue to monitor and if enrollments continue to increase, we may need to review school district boundaries and/or add additional building paraprofessionals.  The Committee also discussed bussing concerns, including the possible need to add a bus monitor due to the South bus being at capacity, expanding the current route due to safety considerations, and bringing back fee based bussing. 
G. Policy Discussion
Dr. Olson reported that state law, approved in 2012, removes School Committees from hearing appeals in student suspension and expulsion cases and requested that the Committee discuss this to see if they will entertain changes in the appropriate policies.

The Committee agreed that they should begin the process to bring the policies up to date with M.G.L.

H. Capital Committee
Dr. Olson reported that the Capital Committee met last night and presented a revised copy of their report that identified priority projects.  School Department projects included $600,000 for High School Schematic Design if approved by MSBA, $15,000 for hot water tank replacements at the elementary schools and $100,000 for technology.  The amount of free cash is still not known at this time.  The Capital Committee will make recommendations to the Board of Selectmen at their September 26th meeting.   
I. Superintendent’s Report

Dr. Olson reported that we need to determine our mode of MCAS testing for next spring and report back to the state by October 14, 2016.  The High School will remain paper and pencil testing as long as the graduation requirements stays in place.  We will need to discuss mode of testing for Grades 3-8 at the next meeting. 
J. Discussion/Correspondence – MASC Proposal/New Items

Chairman Maurer announced to the public that the Committee has received a letter from Dr. Olson informing them of his intent to step down as Superintendent of Schools upon the completion of his contract on June 30, 2017.  
The Committee thanked Dr. Olson for his guidance and vision over the years and his leadership in turning the district around with the expansion of all-day kindergarten, a developmental PK-12 special education curriculum, elementary reading and fine arts electives, curriculum development process with instructional coaches and the expanded use of instructional technology.
The Committee moved on to a discussion of the proposal solicited from MASC to assist in the search process.  The cost could range from a base of $9,500 up to $20,000 depending on the level of advertising authorized by the Committee.  Chairman Maurer indicated the need for a School Committee Subcommittee to guide the search process and appointed Marie Christie and Rachel Meredith-Warren to the Subcommittee.  He requested all members to review the proposal and to be ready to make a decision at the next meeting of how to proceed, with or without MASC’s direct assistance.

S. MacNeill reported on upcoming events for the Substance Abuse Coalition.  

· District Attorney Ryan will host a Back to School Safety Day on September 10.

· September 20: A screening of “If Only” with producer James Wahlberg at Stoneham Theatre.
M. Christie reported that Town Day will take place on September 17th.  The SBCEF will again have “Fishing with Dory.”
EXECUTIVE SESSION

None 

ACTION:  A motion was made by M. Christie and seconded by R. Meredith-Warren to adjourn at 8:35 P.M.  The motion was approved unanimously by roll call.  

Respectfully Submitted

Les E. Olson, Superintendent of Schools
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